Québec

Government of Québec Office of the Minister of Health and Social Services, minister responsible for seniors and the Estrie region

Québec, November 27, 2012

Mr. Benoit Vigneau, Executive Director Cystic Fibrosis Quebec 625, avenue du Président-Kennedy, suite 505 Montréal (Québec) H3A 1K2

Subject: Newborn screening for cystic fibrosis

Dear Mr. Vigneau:

On behalf of the Minister of Health and Social Services, Dr. Réjean Hébert, I acknowledge receipt of your letter dated November 14, 2012, concerning the aforementioned subject.

Rest assured that your correspondence will receive all the attention that it requires and that a response will be sent to you as soon as possible.

Sincerely,

[signed] Philippe Pagé Political Attaché

C.c.: Dr. Patrick Daigneault, director of the cystic fibrosis clinic

Centre hospitalier universitaire de Québec (CHUQ)

Mr. Ken Chan, Vice President, Advocacy, Research and Healthcare, Cystic Fibrosis Canada

Fax: 514 873-7488